Home Minister Amit Shah
Ministry of Home Affairs, North Block
New Dehli - 110001
India

Dear Minister Shah,
I call on you to drop all charges against the group of activists known as the BK16 and to ensure the immediate release of the 12 who remain in detention. 

The BK16 include poets, journalists, lawyers, professors, artists, and a priest, who have been advocating for the rights of Dalit and Adivasi community members. They have been charged in 2018 under the Unlawful Activities (Prevention) Act (UAPA), which has been abused to detain people for peacefully exercising their rights to freedom of expression, assembly, and association. None of them have received a trial. One of the activists died in detention due to denial of timely medical treatment. 

Thank you for your attention to this important matter.

Sincerely,

